
 

  

  
  
  
Ms Zoe Nigianni  

Resources  
3rd Floor, Laycock Wing  
222 Upper Street  
Islington  
N1 1XR 
 
E: foia@islington.gov.uk 
  

  
 
Date: 24 November 2023 
  
Dear Ms Nigianni 
  
Freedom of Information Act 2000 
  
Thank you for your information request, received on 27 October 2023. 
  
You requested the following information: 
 
Can you please check whether the property I am renting from a private landlord: Flat 4, 14 
Barnsbury Road, London, N1 0HB; has been previously given as refugee housing by the 
council?  
  
Our Response:  
  
This request is being handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
  
I am writing to advise you that, following a search of our paper and electronic records, I have 
established that the information you requested is not held by Islington Council.  
  
We do not hold this information. 
  
Please quote the reference number 3751650 in any future communications. 
 
If you are not satisfied with the way in which your request has been handled or the outcome, 
you may request an internal review within two calendar months of the date of this response 
by contacting: Information Complaints, 3rd Floor, 7 Newington Barrow Way, Islington, N7 
7EP 
Email: infocomplaints@islington.gov.uk  

If you remain dissatisfied with the council’s response you are entitled to escalate the matter 
to the Information Commissioner's Office. Details of how to make a complaint to them can be 
found on their website: Make a complaint | ICO 

I will now close your request as of this date. 
  
 
Yours sincerely 
  
Access to Information Officer 
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